From: D_-

To: -- City Clerk

Subject: March 6, 2023 Workshop re: Tenant Protection Ordinance
Date: Sunday, March 5, 2023 6:38:13 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE

OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Please include my public comments for consideration when the Council considers the

above-referenced item.

Dear Council Member,

At the Saturday, Feb. 4, 2023 in-person workshop about the Tenant Protection Ordinance
('TPQ'), 77% of the speakers (24 of 31) opposed the current TPO. All of those who opposed
the TPO were either individuals (Mom and Pop investors) or management companies
representing such Mom & Pop investors. No representatives for multi-unit complexes spoke.
This vast majority opposing the Ordinance is important because the Feb. 4, 2023 workshop
was neither videotaped nor documented (despite the fact that the City's website has a
'YouTube' video which is incorrectly entitled February 4, 2023, when in fact it is a video of the
virtual meeting dated February 1, 2023).

D.F.





